MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

OF THE VILLAGE OF SLEEPY HOLLOW

JULY 11, 1966

The following are the minutes of the regular monthly meeting of the Village of Sleepy Hollow, July 11, 1966.

The meeting was called to order at 7:55 P.M. by the President, Floyd Falese. In the absence of the Village Clerk, R. Strass was appointed Clerk Pro-Tem. Roll call was taken and answered as follows:

- L. Knott present
- R. Fischer present
- A. Lindemann absent
- A. Geis present
- F. Hlavacek present
- J. Quaine present

A letter was received from Village Clerk Jerome Kessler resigning his position. A motion was made by John Quaine to accept the resignation. It was seconded by A. Geis and approved by roll call vote of 5-0. Also, trustees requested that a letter of thanks be sent to Mr. Kessler for services performed.

Arthur Geis read letter from the Village Engineers W. A. Rakow and Associates recommending that the improvement to Willow Lane be accepted by the Village. The Village Attorney initially was instructed to draw up a resolution accepting the same.

Frank Hlavacek spoke briefly concerning the Municipal Utility tax. He mentioned the existence of some inequities in our Village because some people use oil for heat and the oil would not be taxed by passing this ordinance. Also, only some residents buy water from the water company. After a general discussion, it was agreed that the Village needs new funds and the Village Attorney was instructed to prepare an ordinance for presentation at the August meeting with a rate of 5 percent net for electricity, gas, telephone, and water.

Chief Sabatino and Frank Hlavacek reported briefly on the current problem of cleaning weeds from the Village lakes. The Park and Safety committee was authorized to proceed further in this matter. Mr. Quingley, Village Treasurer, read the monthly treasurer's report including proposed disbursements. Certain designated bills were approved for payment by a voice vote of 5-0. Mr. Geis was appointed head of a committee to check out certain bills submitted to the Village.

Mr. Fischer read the Police report for the month of \mathtt{Ju} , 1966 as follows:

Traffic Tickets Issued Warning Tickets Notice to Appear Complaints Assists to Stalled Vehicles	4 5 0 7
Domestic (Family)	
 Disorderly Conduct	***************************************
Emergency Calls	5
Inhalator Calls	2
Fire Calls	1
Accidents	2
Prowler Calls	4
House Watch (Vacation)	111
Vandalism Reports	1
Dog Complaints	1
Dogs Imponded at Vets (Dog Bites)	2
Assists to State Police	4
Assists to Sheriffs Police	2
Assists to W. Dundee, E. Dundee & C'Ville. Police	12 €
Assists to Ambulance	1
Station Complaints - Received and Answered	12
Juveniles In Violation of Curfew	2
	190
	280
	64
	85
	62
	.72
Gas Used for Truck	42

Chief Sabatino also reported concerning a problem of hiring part-time police.

The Park and Safety committee were commended by the trustees for the fire works display on July 4, 1966.

The Weed Ordinance is to be reviewed giving consideration to raising the penalty and a new method of billing.

Ordinance 66-5 concerning the Working Cash fund was read by the Village Attorney. It transferred \$4,250 from the Working Cash fund to the General fund. On motion of Frank Hlavacek seconded by J. Quaine it was passed 5-0.

The Villagers present joined with the Chief of Police in a general discussion concerning excessive speed.

A motion to adjourn was made by J. Quaine and seconded by R. Fischer at 9:30.

Respectfully submitted,

R. Strass,

Clerk Pro-Tem